
From: Dayton, Mark (GOV)  
Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2011 12:59 PM 
Subject: A message to our state employees 
 

Dear Fellow Public Employees, 

This weekend you received notices that, unless a budget is enacted by July 1st, state 

government will shut down most of its operations.  Most of you would be laid off or placed on an 

unpaid leave of absence until government operations resume.  This was an extremely difficult 

decision for everyone involved; however, we had no choice but to begin planning for this 

possibility. 

 

As a precaution, we have identified the most critical government services, which we 

believe must continue even in a shutdown.  Today we have submitted this list to the Ramsey 

County District Court, which ultimately will decide what services will continue past July 1st, if a 

shutdown occurs. 

 

I consider virtually all services provided by the state to be essential, and all of them have 

been established by previous governors and legislatures to serve and benefit the people of 

Minnesota.  My decisions were not based upon personal preferences or policy considerations.  

Rather, they were instructed by the words of the Minnesota Constitution, which states clearly: 

“No money shall be paid out of the treasury of this state except in pursuance of an appropriation 

by law.” (Article XI, Sect. 1.)  Thus my decisions were based entirely upon which functions of 

state government are so critical to protecting the lives and safety of the people of Minnesota, or 

which, if terminated, would cause such disorder or severe statewide economic impact, that they 

should be made exceptions to the Constitution’s clear prohibition. 

 

I know that I speak for my entire cabinet when I say that we greatly value you and all of 

our state’s dedicated employees.  We deeply appreciate your hard work and the high-quality 

services you provide to millions of Minnesotans.  It is precisely those Minnesotans, those 

services, and your ability to deliver them, for which I am negotiating. 
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I will continue to do everything I possibly can to reach a compromise and a balanced 

budget agreement in time to avert a shutdown.  I believe that you – and everyone in our state 

government - provide very important services to Minnesotans, and I will continue to defend you. 

 

The last several weeks have been, and the next few weeks will be, extremely difficult for 

you and other state employees.  I thank you.  Like you, I look forward getting to resolving this 

crisis as soon as possible and moving ahead to our shared commitment to build a better 

Minnesota. 

 

My best regards. 

 

                                                   Sincerely, 

 

                                                   Mark Dayton 


